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Ref: WM/PQ/230207 

 

30th January 2023 

 

Deputy Buckley 

Dáil Éireann 

Leinster House 

Dublin 2 

 

PQ 2743/23 

To ask the Minister for Health if the results of a pilot scheme which was launched on 1 October 

2022 was a feasibility study of the ambulance service bringing patients to Mallow General 

Hospital instead of C.U.H. Cork city; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Pat Buckley 

 

Dear Deputy Buckley,  

 

The Health Service Executive (HSE) National Ambulance Service (NAS) has been requested to reply 

directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Questions, which you submitted to the 

Minister for Health for response.  

 

The Medical Assessment Unit (MAU) pathway for 112/999 patients introduced in January 2023 in 

Roscommon University Hospital and Ennis Hospital was first successfully trialled in Mallow General 

Hospital in 2022. It allows stable medical patients that meet the agreed clinical criteria to be treated 

in a Model 2 hospital. A total of 29 patients were transported to Mallow General Hospital instead of 

Cork University Hospital during the three month trial. 

 

The MAUs launched in hospitals treats patients referred by GPs, out of hours services (ShannonDoc, 

WestDoc etc.), and now National Ambulance Service paramedics. It is essential that unwell medical 

patients do not attend the MAU without a referral.  

 

These pathways will result in patients receiving medical treatment in a hospital closer to their home, 

will reduce patient presentations to Emergency Departments and will release ambulances more 

quickly to respond to other emergency calls. 112/999 patients that do not meet these clinical criteria 

will continue to be transported to Emergency Departments for assessment and treatment.  

 

The HSE will closely monitor the impact of the pathways and consider further MAUs in relevant 

hospitals. 
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I trust this information is of assistance. 

 

 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
William Merriman 
Director of Operations 
National Ambulance Service 
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